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CAULFIELD JUNIOR COLLEGE 
Internationally Accredited School 

NEWSLETTER 
April 29th, 2016 

186 Balaclava Road, Caulfield North 
Website: www.caulfieldjc.org.au 

Email: caulfield.jr.co@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 

Principal: Amanda McLean 
Assistant Principal: Vicki Phyland 

Acting Assistant Principal: Leora Yates 
Telephone 9509 6872   Fax 9576 1623 

Statement of International Mindedness 
 

At Caulfield Junior College it is an  
understanding that students will develop the knowledge 

and skills to appreciate our own and other people’s       
cultures; exploring differences and embracing them in  

order to become responsible citizens of our world. 

Term Dates 2016 

Term 1:  1st February to 24 March  

Term 2:  11 April to 24 June 

Term 3:  11 July to 16 September 
Term 4:  3 October to 20 December (Tuesday) 

Notices sent home this week 
Winter School Sports 

INTEGRITY RESPONSIBILITY HARMONY  

RESPECT  LOVE OF LEARNING 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

from Amanda  

Parent Committee Tea Party Fundraising event 

This morning our Parent Committee held their second tea 
party.  The purpose of the tea party is for people to come 
together, get to know each and connect with one another.  
The vehicle to facilitate the connection was through story-
telling. Two parents, Kylie Lewis and Rochelle Serry, shared 
their personal stories from a moment in time in their lives.  
The room was silent as the stories were shared and every-
one connected to both stories in some way.  It was power-
ful!  I would like to thank the Parent Committee for organ-
izing the tea party, Nicola Mendleson for hosting the tea 
party and Rochelle and Kylie for sharing their stories.   
 
 
 
Annual Report to the School Community 
On Tuesday 26th April we held our 2015 Annual Report to 
the School Community.  The Annual Report always reflects 
on the previous year. The purpose of the annual report to 
the school community is to inform parents and the wider 
school community of the school's successes, activities and 
achievements throughout the year. The report has four 
sections: Achievement, Engagement, Wellbeing and 
Productivity.  The Annual Report to the School Community 
will be available on the school website after it has been 
approved by DET. 
 
The University of Melbourne – REAP Project 
Caulfield Junior College is part of the University of Mel-
bourne Realising the Potential of Australia’s High Capacity 
Students (REAP) Project.  It is a collaborative project be-
tween the University and Melbourne and the Department 
of Education. According to information presented to 
schools by the University of Melbourne: the purpose of 
the project is to address: issues of students not realising 
their potential, teachers’ lack of readiness for such diverse 
levels of achievement in the classrooms, schools ability to 
provide opportunities for teachers to intervene and stu-
dents to learn, alternatives to direct instruction in the dis-
cipline content and providing both the students and teach-
ers with opportunities to develop their own skills to learn 
and develop as autonomous and self-regulated learners.   
 
All students and teachers in years 5/6 will participate in 
Maths, Reading and Problem solving online assessments.  
Data will be collected and feedback about how the stu-
dents’ went and their learning needs will be provided to 
the teacher.  The year 5/6 teaches through our profession-
al learning teams (PLT) who meet weekly, will share their 
learning with teachers in years 3/4. 
 

Calendar 2016 

Monday 2nd May—AGM of the EFM in the BER at 6.30pm. 
Tuesday 3rd May—District Cross Country 

Thursday 5th May—A Day in May (Dress as rock star or in yellow 
fundraiser) 

Friday 6th May—Mothers’ Day Stall and Class 1/2 A class breakfast.  
Wednesday 11th May—Gr. 1/2—Sovereign Hill. 

Thursday 6th October (begins) Prep Footsteps Program (13/10, 
20/10, 27/10 and 10/11 (incl disco) 

 

School Council Meeting Dates 

Monday 23rd May, Monday 25th July, Monday 29th August,  

Monday 7th November, Tuesday 13th December. 
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UNIFORM SHOP  

There will be a price increase in our uniform shop 

as of Term 2, 2016. New pricing will be published 

shortly. 

FRENCH SECTION ELECTIVE 
 

Chers Parents, 
 
Activités et événements prévus pour le mois  mai 
 
-Lundi 2 mai : Assemblée générale de l’EFM dès 18h30 dans 
le BER Veuillez confirmer votre participation au secrétariat 
et transmettre votre proxy au plus vite si vous ne pouvez pas 
être présent. 
-Mardi 3 mai : Crosscountry pour les élèves du CE2 à la 
6ème qui sont qualifiés. 
-Vendredi 6 mai : Un stand de vente de petits cadeaux pour 
la fête des mères sera installé dans la salle polyvalente, 
veuillez si vous le désirez donner un peu d’argent à votre 
enfant. 
-Mercredi 11 mai : Excursion à Sovereign Hill pour les élèves 
de CP et de CE1, le retour est prévu pour 16h. 
-Du 10 au 12 mai : les élèves de CE2 et de CM2 passeront les 
tests du NAPLAN. 
 
Site interactif gratuit de ressources du mois  
Nous vous recommandons vivement ce site qui vous propo-
sent des exercices en ligne en français pour les élèves du 
préscolaire à la 6éme. Certains exercices sont bilingues. 
www.logicieleducatif.fr 
 
5ŜŀǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ 
 
LƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ŦƻǊ aŀȅ 
-aƻƴŘŀȅ нκлрΥ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 9Ca ŦǊƻƳ сΦол 
ǇƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ .9wΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴŬǊƳ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊŜǎŜƴŎŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎǊŜπ
ǘŀǊƛŀǘ ŀƴŘ ƎƛǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊƻȄȅ !{!t ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ŀǧŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ 
-¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ оκлрΥ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ŎǊƻǎǎ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΦ 
-CǊƛŘŀȅ сκлрΥ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ Řŀȅ ǎǘŀƭƭΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ 
ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ŀ ƎƛƊ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǎƻƳŜ ƳƻƴŜȅΦ 
-²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ммκлрΥ 9ȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ¸м ŀƴŘ н 
ǘƻ {ƻǾŜǊŜƛƎƴ IƛƭƭΣ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ōŀŎƪ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ пΦллǇƳΦ 
-CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ мн ǘƻ ǘƘŜ мпκлрΥ b!t[!b ǘŜǎǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ¸о ŀƴŘ ¸р 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ 
²ŜōǎƛǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ 
²Ŝ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǎƛǘŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ŏƻƴǘŀƛƴǎ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ 
ŦǊŜŜ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜǎ ƛƴ CǊŜƴŎƘ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ tw9t ǘƻ 
¸сΣ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǊŜ ōƛƭƛƴƎǳŀƭΦ 
www.logicieleducatif.fr 
 
DƛƭƭŜǎ Ŝǘ /ŀǊƻƭƛƴŜ 

LIBRARY NEWS. 
Pleas continue to look for library books at home. 

We have received the Birthday Book Club books and I am cata-
loguing , covering  and labelling them in readiness to go home 

with the students who purchased them next week.  It’s a lovely 
selection of books and I hope the students enjoy them. 

We have had a large donation of some great second hand books 
this week by Megan our Business Manager.  Thank you Megan. 

 
Regards, Trudy—Library. 

MUSIC NEWS 

 

Greetings parents of Year 3 and Year 4 students, 
 
It has yet again been a busy start getting back into the swing 
of things in what will be an enjoyable term of teaching and 
learning at Caulfield Junior College. In Music during Term 2, I 
will be commencing class recorder lessons where each stu-
dent will learn how to read music while learning how to play 
the Soprano recorder. While there are some classroom re-
corders left over from previous years, I ask each parent to 
purchase one Soprano recorder for their child to bring to and 
from school. This will enable children to explore and practice 
the Soprano recorder in their own time as well as beyond the 
lessons I provide at school. Soprano recorders are made in 
different materials such as plastic or wood with plastic ones 
available at Harvey Norman, and local music stores such as 
Caulfield Music Centre for less than $10. I am looking to com-
mence the program in the Week 4 of Term 2 (May 2nd).  
Please ensure you put your child’s name on the instrument. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Joel 

http://www.logicieleducatif.fr
http://www.logicieleducatif.fr
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Assembly Monday 2nd May. 

Parents are welcome to attend our whole 

school assembly on the oval at 9am. 

Student Class 

Shir Ariel PFA 

Marlene Sangeux PFB 

Noam Portier PFC 

Jade Yates 1/2A 

Scout Goodwin 1/2B 

Ben Blecher 1/2C 

Julia Leger 1D 

Constance Roy 1E 

Owen Anderson-Ball 2F 

Che Green 2G 

Carmel Gafni 3/4A 

Samuel De Waal 3/4B 

Tomer Meltzer 3/4C 

Alice Francou  3D 

Etienne Robin-Sesov 3E 

Malia Decourt 4F 

Amber Kopf-Lordan 4G 

Benji Dyskin 5/6A 

Orel Kolbis 5/6B 

Hugo Vandame 5C 

Samuel Francou 5D 

Joshua Dube 6E 

Juliette Lelievre 6F 

   

   

CAMP AUSTRALIA— BEFORE 

AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE. 

The basketball court, the oval and the first 
playground is allocated to Camp Australia 
from 7.00am-8.30am and 3.45pm-5.45pm.  
The space is not available for general use or 
for children playing in the playground before 
or after school, unless enrolled in the before 
or after school care program. The spaces are 
available when the program concludes at 
5.45pm.    

REMINDER 
 

Staff supervise students in the playground from 
8.45am and so all students at school before this 
time need to be supervised by an adult or booked 
into before school care.  This ensures that all chil-
dren are safe.   
 
The school day concludes at 3.30pm and the yard 
duty teacher supervises the yard to ensure chil-
dren and their families leave safely.  It is an ex-
pectation that parents are there to pick up their 
child/ren at this time.  Children who remain in the 
school yard, without a parent or care giver will be 
sent to the office.  If you are running late, please 
call the office ASAP so that we can tell your child 
to meet you at the office.   
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                       BIRTHDAY BOOK CLUB – ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS    

On behalf of the CJC Parents we wish to thank the following students and their families 

for participating in the CJC Birthday Book club by generously donating a book to the 

school library in honour of their birthday. 

 

 

  

Friday, 6 May 

  

 

Friday, 13 May 

Class Breakfast 1/2A - 8:00am to 8:45am (classroom) 

Remember to bring a plate to share – no nuts! 

Mother’s Day Stall 

Next PC Meeting—9.00 am (Staff Room) 

UPCOMING EVENT – Mother’s Day Stall 
Friday, 6 May 

Each year we run a Mother’s Day Stall where the children can come 
along and buy a little gift for their mum or special person in their 
life. 
The children get very excited about the Stall and love being able to 
choose their own special gift. 
This year’s Stall is being held on Friday, 6th May. 
There will be a variety of gifts available for the children to purchase 
at varied prices  - $1.00 ; $2.00 ; $3.00 ; $5.00 and $10.00. 
If you would like your child/children to participate and be able to 
purchase a gift on the day, please send some money with them to 
school on the day. 
All proceeds raised on the day benefit your children. 

CLASS CONVENORS 
We are still seeking volunteers to become class convenors for the following Classes – PrepA, PrepB, 
3E, 4F, 4G, 5C, 5D, 5/6B, 6E and 6F. 

If your child is in one of these classes and you are interested or able to take up the position of class convenor, please let the Class 
Conveynor Co-ordinator, Limor Theedar know. 

Note – taking up this role does not require a major time commitment and is a great way to get to know others within our school 
community. 

First Name Surname Class 

Elizabeth  Waters 3/4C 

We are seeking volunteers to assist us on the morning of the Mo-
ther’s Day Stall to set up, sell and pack up at the end. 
We are also urgently seeking more volunteers to assist us with 
sushi distribution every Wednesday from 11:45 am to 1:00 pm. 
You do not have to commit to every week but any assistance you can 
provide would be greatly appreciated. 
We have recently had instances where only one volunteer was availa-
ble on the day and the job is far too big for just one volunteer and we 
need more parents to join our roster to help share the load. 
 
If you can assist with either the Mother’s Day Stall or would like to 
join our Sushi Roster, please email us - cjcparentscom-
mittee@gmail.com as we would love to hear from you. 

URGENT! 

HELPERS WANTED 

 
 

A very big thank-
you to Bonne 

Maman for kindly 
donating a selec-
tion of jams for 
our garden tea 
which was held 

today.  

http://webmail.bigpond.com/webedge/do/redirect?url=https%253A%252F%252Fmail.google.com%252Fmail%252Fh%252Fwdu331e9grww%252F%253F%2526cs%253Dwh%2526v%253Db%2526to%253Dcjcparentscommittee%2540gmail.com&hmac=2f9feb37990e34020a3f7fceb368af0e
http://webmail.bigpond.com/webedge/do/redirect?url=https%253A%252F%252Fmail.google.com%252Fmail%252Fh%252Fwdu331e9grww%252F%253F%2526cs%253Dwh%2526v%253Db%2526to%253Dcjcparentscommittee%2540gmail.com&hmac=2f9feb37990e34020a3f7fceb368af0e
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Public notices or  advertisements in the newsletter are  accepted in good faith but the school does not  

necessarily endorse the content. A charge is made for commercial  advertisement. 

 

 

 

McKinnon Secondary College 

Information evening and tours: 

  

-  Information Evening:  Tuesday 3 May at 7pm in our School Assembly Hall. 

-  Tour dates:  Thursday 5 May and Monday 9 May from 9.15am to 10.15am. 

Glen Eira City Council Presents - 
 
Resilience and Self –Esteem 
Kathy Walker—for parents and guardians of young children. 
Thursday 19th May 
7.30—9.30 (registration 7.15pm) 
Caulfield Park Pavilion, Balaclava Road, Caulfield 
$9.00 per person 

More information—95243333 


